
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:
Thursday, March 25, 2010

Place:
Bobby Woods, 22 Arrowwood Lane

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo,

Ann Hanks & Leslie Woods, 22 Arrowwood Lane

Call to Order:
Marie MacDonald called the meeting to order at 7:10pm

Secretary’s Report:

Ann Hanks presented the minutes of the Board Meeting of February 24th after making a few minor corrections.  Marie asked the minutes be accepted as presented and the motion was made and seconded by Patrick and approved.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jeff Olmstead presented the Treasurer’s in detail.  It was noted that the overdue accounts had been reduced by one, leaving 7 homeowners delinquent by more than one quarter. 

The yearend financial statements were prepared by the Association’s accountant and the 2009 tax returns prepared and filed.  A copy of the yearend financial statement was given to each Board member.

Two Resale Certificates were prepared as the homes at 39 Quail Run Lane and 23 Spring Hill Lane were sold.

In the absence of Jeff Olmstead, Ann Hanks will perform the duties of preparing the Resale Certificates. 

There was some discussion about changing the Annual Association Homeowner’s Meeting to earlier in the year, but it was decided to keep the November date.

Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee: 

Patrick reported three requests had been received by the Covenant Committee:

1) Jeff Olmstead of 15 Timothy Lane requested permission to remove a cottonwood tree as there was danger of falling branches on the property and causing damage.  It was felt that his was more a safety maintenance issue that it would not fall under the jurisdiction of the Covenant Committee, permission was granted.

2) Rochelle & Kevin Collins of 54 Arrowwood Lane are interested in doing exterior work to their yard to include a patio, child’s playscape and landscaping.  Patrick advised them that the landscaping would not require approval by the Covenant Committee; however, they would need to present plans and/or drawings of the patio and playscape.

3) A follow up request from Aija Zimunds at 22 Quail Run to reseed the front lawn and lay a small patio off the back deck and perhaps a new walkway.  Patrick followed up with the homeowner that only plans would be required for the patio and walkway.  Nothing has been received from the homeowner to date.

The Covenant Committee is made up on the Board of Directors.  Leslie Woods has volunteered to review the Rules and Regulations for possible updates and will bring her recommendations to the Board for consideration.
Trees/Street/Sewers: 


Patrick contacted Mike Bartlett regarding the removal of the tree on Deerfield and Mike said he would cut it down for free; however, the stump would remain.  Patrick will do further investigating about removing the stump and having a tree planted in its place.
.
Irrigation & Maintenance: 

Bobby will contact MDC about restarting the irrigation system for the common areas for May.

Russo:  

It was uncertain whether Russo had been on the property to start Spring maintenance as Marie usually received notification from them if they are around and she had not.  It was discussed whether Russo should come to the next Board Meeting for a review and it was decided that this was not necessary.

The driveway damage was resolved between the homeowner at 33 Quail Run and Russo.  Repairs will take place in the spring along with any other necessary repairs.

Website:
Jeff commented on how many compliments he has received from realtors, etc. on our website.  Good job, Bobby.

Discussion was held that the Directory of Homeowners should be made available on the website.  It was decided that the name and address of the homeowners would be available for all, but, only the Board would have access to telephone numbers for Board use.  Marie suggested that a list of email addresses would also be helpful; however, Jeff felt that not that many homeowners would respond to a request and a partial list would not be very useful.

In order to have better access to vendors, all names, addresses and phone numbers of our attorney, bookkeeper, insurance companies, etc. will be posted on the website on the restricted page for Board Members.  Jeff and Patrick will provide Bobby with this information for posting.

Marie asked again that all web postings be first approved by a majority of the Board before being put on the website.
Old Business:

It was noted that at the March 15th Town Meeting that our Sinnott Farm Association is not a Condominium but a Planned Urban Development and that a mistake had been made.  However, this has not yet been changed on Vision Appraisal, more on this subject has been posted on our website.

Jeff suggested that the Welcoming Committee once again be established to welcome new homeowners to the neighbor and answer any questions they might have.  Leslie & Bobby Woods volunteered to welcome our two new neighbors.

There was a brief discussion on The Knoll.  Marie suggested that there were 3 ways to look at this: 1) Let it stay as is (which means do nothing) 2) Try to acquire The Knoll and have it be developed or 3) Try to acquire it and sell all or part of it to help the financial status of The Sinnott Farm Association.  Bobby along with Rod Norwood will look further into this.  The Board would then hold a separate meeting to discuss The Knoll only.

Marie did a recap of the CAI-CT 13th Annual Conference and Expo attended by her and Patrick on March 13th.  Our Association must be in compliance by July 1, 2010.   A handout was given to the Board outlining the main points.  The good news is that we are presently doing many of the requirements already.  One item that will have to be addressed is the Resale Certificate, which must be updated.  Jeff will contact our Association Attorney to ascertain whether she would be the best person for this project.  It was felt that he would need no more than an hour of her time to make that decision.  Marie suggested that we might then use Lawrence C Malick, who she and Patrick spoke with at the Conference, as our attorney in this matter.  Because there will be cost incurred to bring our Resale Certificate into compliance the suggestion was made that the charge for the Resale Certificate which is $100.00 which is born by the seller might be raised.  It was decided to have it remain the same.

Another point brought out at the Conference was that the agenda should have space for homeowners input/discussion.  It was decided that we would incorporate this into the agenda after the review and approval of previous minutes.

Also, all homeowner should have access to prepared and completed documents and if a copy is requested the homeowner would be charged a reasonable fee for printing.

The Board Position Responsibilities will be discussed at a later meeting.
.
New Business:

There was no new business.

A short discussion was held regarding updating the By Laws, which Leslie Woods volunteered to begin.

The tag sale dates were decided and will be shown on the insert with the 2nd quarter billing and posted on the website.

The next two Board meetings were scheduled as follows: May 5th at 10 Timothy Lane - Patrick DeLorenzo and June 2nd at 6 Timothy Lane - Marie MacDonald.  These will be posted on the website.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 pm with a motion made by Marie and a second by Patrick.

.


Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary  

